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On the traditional lands of the Gumbaynggirr people 

EASTER HAT PARADE 
One of our favourite days of the year is always the K-2 Easter Hat Parade.  Parents and students had 
obviously been working very hard on their hat creations.  We had a wonderful array of eggs, bunnies, 
chickens, flashing lights plus much more adorning the hats of the students.  What a great display of home 
craft!  Our K-2 students entertained us with some Easter songs before each class paraded their hats around 
the COLA for the rest of the school and a large crowd of visitors.  In a large procession, as is tradition at 
Urunga Public School, K-2 walked down town to showcase their creations to the shop keepers and 
community.  The students were thrilled to return from their walk around town to 
discover that the Easter Bunny had visited while they were away and left some eggs 
for them!  There were plenty of squeals of excitement. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Thurs 4 Apr 
Girrwa-girrwawa meeting in Library @ 
8.30am 

Wed 10 Apr Soccer Gala Day @ Toormina Oval 

Thurs 4 Apr School Cross Country Fri 12 Apr LAST DAY FOR TERM 1 

Fri 5 Apr 
District Touch Football Trials @ EJ Biffin 
Oval, Nambucca Heads 

Mon 29 Apr Staff Development Day—no students 

Tues 9 Apr School ANZAC Day Assembly @ 2.20pm Tues 30 Apr STUDENTS RETURN FOR TERM 2 

Tues 9 Apr BHS students here for Yr 6 transition Fri 3 May District Cross Country 
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Giinagay Urunga Community, 
I acknowledge the traditional custodians of this Gumbaynggirr land on which we live and work and I pay our 
respects to the Elders, both past and present.  I would like to thank them for allowing us to live and learn on 
their lands. 

 
KINDERGARTEN AFTERNOON PICK UP 
In order to alleviate the congestion at afternoon pick up time in Orara St, our K White and K/1 Orange 
teachers will bring their students to the Top COLA to be picked up from our Bellingen St entrance in the 
afternoons. This will commence from Monday afternoon 8th April. 

 
UNEXPLAINED STUDENT ABSENCES 
Our school is working hard to encourage and support every student to attend school every day unless they 
are unwell.  Students who attend school regularly are advantaged in many ways including better academic 
outcomes and mental health, being able to make and maintain healthy friendships and they are less likely to 
drop out of school early. 
 
Everyone plays a role in improving attendance at school - students, parents, carers and teachers, and we 
need to work together. To help us better support your child's attendance at school, I ask that you provide us 
with an explanation when they are not at school, within seven days of the first day of their absence. This can 
be provided to us in an email, by phone or as an SMS. 
 
If your child is sick, we require a medical certificate from the third day onwards. Reducing the number of 
unexplained student absences is a focus of all schools across the Mid Coast Valleys and we appreciate your 
assistance in minimising these at Urunga Public School 
 
For more information, you can check out the Department’s School Attendance Policy 

 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/pd-2005-0259
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P&C ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
We recently held our P&C Annual General Meeting. During the meeting, we took the time to listen to reports 
from the executive committee reflecting on our achievements together for 2023. There was certainly a very 
long list of events and achievements that were enjoyed by our students and community. I would like to take 
this opportunity to sincerely thank our P&C executive and its members from 2023 for their outstanding 
dedication and commitment to working with us to support our students throughout the year. 
 
2023 P&C: Teagan Kurz (President), Taryn Blight (Secretary), Sara Owen and Renee Overall (Vice 
Presidents) and Sarah Earsman (Treasurer). 
 
I would like to congratulate the members who have been elected as our P&C executive for 2024, who we are 
very keen to continue working with on some exciting new ventures. They are already hard at work organising 
our Mothers’ Day stall.  
 
Congratulations to our 2024 P&C executive: 
 
Teagan Kurz (President), Renee Overall and Taryn Blight (Vice President), Sara Owen (Treasurer). 
 

UNIFORM 
Our uniform has been determined by the school parent community. We encourage all of our students to 
wear our uniform to promote a sense of belonging, pride and school identity. Our uniforms are available from 
our uniform shop in the canteen from 8.45am until midday from Wednesday to Friday each week. 
 
Online orders can be made by visiting: https://schoolshoponline.net.au/ 
 
Our uniform is: 

• Navy shorts or skorts (not black) 

• Navy and sky blue shirt with school logo 

• School bucket hat with school logo 

 
In cooler times: 

• Navy school jacket with sky blue sleeves and school logo 

• Navy tights or navy track pants (not black) 

 
Shoes need to be covered in, preferably black and/ or jogger style. Socks should be preferably white or 
navy. 
 
Tights and track pants need to be NAVY. Black and other coloured tights are not considered uniform.   
 
If you are experiencing difficulty in paying for or purchasing uniforms, please contact me to discuss a plan. 

 
ABORIGINAL LANGUAGE TUTOR 
We are fortunate to have Micklo and Jett Jarrett each Tuesday this term who are working with our Stage 2 
and Stage 3 students to teach them Gumbaynggirr language. Our younger students will engage in these 
cultural lessons next term. Welcome back Micklo and Jett! 

 
PARENTING IDEAS/ HAPPY FAMILIES 
This week’s Happy Families article is titled ‘Diffusing Explosive Children’ which focuses on being 
proactive and developing skills to help children deal with challenging situations.  
 
Take care,   
Jane Martyn 

https://schoolshoponline.net.au/
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GARDEN CLUB 
With the weather starting to cool down, we will have our Garden 
Club gatherings fortnightly in Term 2. Some dates may change at 
the last minute depending on weather, but otherwise we are 
looking forward to a great term ahead! Please let me know if you 
would like to get involved, the more the merrier!  
This week we had a fabulous session doing our regular garden 
maintenance, then devoured a delicious bowl of baba ganoush 
from the bounty of eggplants we picked last week. It was a 
massive hit, with some trying eggplant for the first time ever! 

BELLINGEN SHOW 2024 
Put this date in your diaries: 
Saturday 4th & Sunday 5th May.  
Check out the website www.bellingenshow.com.au 
or Facebook site to see what’s on and what you 
can participate in. 
 
The children’s colouring competition this year has 
been designed by our incredible past student 
Tahahni Berger! We hope as many students as 
possible will enter, entry forms will be available for 
pick up at the office. We look forward to seeing all 
the wonderful creations (and parents—there is an 
adult competition too, see the website for details).  

GIRRWA-GIRRWAWA 
KEEP ON GATHERING 

NEXT YARN IN WEEK 10:  
THURSDAY 4TH APRIL @ 8:30AM 

IN THE SCHOOL LIBRARY. ALL WELCOME! 
WE WILL BE CELEBRATING NAIDOC WEEK IN WEEK 10 OF TERM 2 (1ST JULY—5TH JULY) 



 

 

SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY 
Tomorrow, Thursday 4th April is the school cross country 
event.  It will involve all students from Kinder to Year 6.  
Students will walk down to the Urunga Rec Grounds for the 
event.  Students are to wear their house colours.  
Bellinger—Blue,  Kalang—Yellow. 
 
An information note was sent home last week advising of 
the arrangements for the day.  
 
Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 students should be returning to 
school by approximately 11.30am and Stage 2 & 3 
students should return to school before 2pm.  The canteen is able to still take lunch orders on this day. 
 
Parents are welcome to attend and cheer on the runners! 
Mr Ticli 

 
EASTER RAFFLE WINNERS 
There were again over 35 fantastic Easter raffle prizes to be won this year.  A massive thank you to all the 
families who donated yummy eggs, craft and Easter goods and also to those who bought and sold tickets.  
The raffle was drawn on the morning of the Easter hat parade, with many happy students going home with 
bags of Easter themed goodies.  

HARMONY DAY AWARDS 
Both Lucy and Indie were away on the day of the 
Harmony Day assembly.  Mrs Martyn took the 
opportunity to present the girls with their awards at last 
Monday’s morning assembly.  Lucy and Indie are both 
well deserving winners and embody the Harmony 
Week spirit every day.  

 



 

 

PSSA SOCCER  -  BOYS & GIRLS 
On Tuesday, our boys and girls PSSA soccer teams made our way to the Urunga soccer fields to play our 
first PSSA matches of the year.  It was a beautiful day and a great way to start back at school after the 
Easter long weekend.  Bellingen Public School was our opposition and the girls were up first.  We had 
many fresh faces put their hands up to have a go.  And have a go they did!  Their enthusiasm and effort 
were commendable and they gave it their all, eventually going down 3-0, but holding their heads high.  
Notable mentions go to Jiinda, Harper K and Tahlea for their attack and Birdie for her defence.  
  
Next up were the boys. The boys’ team this year is a relatively young one comprising of quite a few who 
are still in years 3 and 4.  Playing against mostly year 6 boys was always going to be a tough task.  
However, from the first whistle the boys showed that they were not overawed in the slightest.  Working 
well as a team and displaying great comradery meant that the boys quickly fell into a groove and were run 
away winners posting 7 goals to nil by the end of the game.  Well done boys! 
Miss Pyke and Mr Narris 

 
Mother's Day is fast approaching and the P&C will be holding a Mother's Day stall at the school early next 
term so that students can purchase a gift to give to their Mothers, Grandparents, or primary carers. 
 
If you are able to donate a gift towards the Mother's Day stall all gifts are greatly appreciated and go 
towards making it a wonderful stall for the kids, so please drop them off at the school office.  
 
The P&C also encourage you not to spend too much towards each gift (~$5 is usually recommended), and 
last year some incredibly talented parents even brought along potted succulents and other handmade 
items, so anything goes! 
 
For any parents or carers who would like to help out on the day, there will be a Mother's Day Stall meeting 
held at the school on Friday 12th April 2:30pm where the stall date will be set as well as any additional 
items that the P&C needs to organise, and all are welcome to come along! 
 
Sincerely, the Urunga Public School P&C 



 

 

OPPORTUNITY CLASS FOR YEAR 5 IN 2025 
Applications for Year 5 entry to opportunity classes in 2025 open on Thursday 4 April 2024 and will close 
on Monday 20 May 2024 at https://education.nsw.gov.au/oc 
 
All candidates are required to sit the Opportunity Class Placement Test on Thursday 1 August 2024. 
 
An email was sent out to all current Year 4 families with two documents attached  -  an Information for 
Applicants document and an Intention to Apply note.  There is a fact sheet further on in this newsletter. 
 
If you require any further information, please contact the school by email or on 6655 6393.  
 

IGNITE PROGRAM—TRANSITION TO HIGH SCHOOL 
Our Year 6 students will be visited by a group of Year 9 and 10 students from Bellingen High School next 
Tuesday to introduce the IGNITE program.  This will form part of the transition process for them as they 
start their journey towards high school.  We look forward to seeing some of our ex-Urunga students 
helping out with the program. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fpost.spmailtechno.com%2Ff%2Fa%2FawrLMZwf0k6I6LejfBPuzw~~%2FAAMdHAA~%2FRgRn53JiP0QeaHR0cDovL2VkdWNhdGlvbi5uc3cuZ292LmF1L29jVwNzcGNCCmYEYu0EZlgicz1SHkxvdWlzZS5Sb2RnZXJzMkBkZXQubnN3LmVkdS5hdVgEAAAA


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Positive Behaviour for Learning at Urunga Public School is for 
 

EVERYONE, EVERYWHERE, EVERY TIME 
 
 

We are 

responsible 
We are 

respectful 

  

We are 

safe 

  

PBL WINNERS FOR THIS WEEK 
Congratulations to the PBL winners from Weeks 8 and 9, they have all displayed our positive 
behaviour expectations of being Responsible, Respectful and Safe learners in the past two weeks.  
They all receive their choice of either a voucher to spend at the canteen, or a small prize. 

 

• Tahlea 

• Jade 

• Daniella 

• Artaka 

• Nevaeh 

• Jeanie 

• Paige 

• Euan 

• Elka 

• Jarrah 

• Elise 

• Elsie 

• Chet 

• Kai 

• Oli 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Cancer Council’s Healthy Lunch Box website is your one-stop shop for 
everything you need to know about packing a healthy lunch box.  For recipes, 
information and health tips please visit https://healthylunchbox.com.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhealthylunchbox.com.au%2F%3Futm_source%3Dedm%26utm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dnsw_hlb_fy24%26utm_content%3D1970_pre_nutrition%2520snippets_t1w1&data=05%7C02%7Clouise.rodgers2%40det.nsw.edu

